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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
This has been a much shortened week, with the Queen’s Birthday long weekend on Monday and report 
writing day on Friday. Some amazing academic achievements of our students include: Jess Powell being 
successful in her application for a fully subsidised place at The University of Melbourne’s Winter School 
program, worth $1700. She will spend a week at the university meeting sports people, practicing leadership 
qualities and learning about sports and management, the field which Jess is aiming for. Tyler Carmeni 
completed Year 12 last year and was recently awarded a Premier’s award due to earning a perfect score of 50 
in Information Technology. Congratulations to both students. 
Here are some long awaited photos from the school production ‘Disorder in the Court’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



HOMEWORK 
 

Homework is a weekly or fortnightly task. Students are expected to hand in homework on the due date. 
Unsubmitted homework, after one period’s grace, will result in detention until the work is completed. It is a 
student’s responsibility to collect homework if you have been absent. You can ask your teacher for the task.  
NB: Students may receive other homework as necessary for other subjects. 
 

Year 7 – 
English Rules worksheets (1 per week) 
Maths Mate Sheets (1 per week) 
Indonesian vocab words (10 weekly words) 
Weekly Food Evaluation 
Year 8 – 
HE01 – Weekly 1 health article summary 
 
Year 8/9/10 
 
Year 10 
 

Year 8 – 9 
English Rules worksheets 
Maths Mate Sheet 
Indonesian vocab words 
TF05 – Weekly Food Evaluation 
Year 9  - 10 
English Weekly sheets 
Maths Mate Sheet 
Indonesian vocab words 
TF08 – Weekly Food Evaluation 
VET FURNISHINGS 
 

   

 
COMING EVENTS 
2015 
Fri 12th June Report Writing Day 
Wed 17th June Hume Cross Country 
 TIS Excursion Year 11 
Tues 23rd June OMDSSSA Sport Yr 7/8 
 Indonesian Trip Info Night 
Wed 24th June School Council Meeting 
Thurs 25th June OMDSSSA Sport inter & 
  Snr 
 Year 7/8 Movie Night 
Fri 26th June Last Day Term 2 

2:30pm finish 
Mon 13th July First day Term 3 
Fri 17 July Gene Tech Yr 12 Biol 

Exc 
Wed 22nd July XC Ski Day 
Thurs 23rd July DH Ski Day 
Mon 27th July  DH Ski Day (to be 

confirmed) 
 CFA Day Tallangatta 
Thurs 30th July XC Ski Day 
Wed 5th Aug-7th Aug ASSSTC 
Mon 10 Aug DH Ski Day 
Thurs 13th Aug XC Ski Day  
Wed 19th Aug XC Ski Day 
Thurs 20th Aug DH Ski Day 
Mon 24th Aug DH Ski Day 
Thurs 27th Aug XC Ski Day 
Fri 28th Aug Hotham Ski Day 
 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Dear Parents, 

Teachers will have written all reports by the end of 
term. All students in Year 11 and Year 12 will receive 
their reports on the last day of Term 2, Friday June 26th.  

In their reports will be handy tips on how each 
individual student can improve. Hopefully students will 
make some good use of this information over the 
holidays. Year 7 to Year 10 reports are handed out at 
the start of Term 3. We find that then the feedback that 
is given to these students is more effectively put into 
practice for the coming new semester.  

Thankyou to all parents for supporting our school 
uniform policy and providing notes when items are in 
the wash or wet. If anyone is in need of uniforms please 
drop by to see if we can help.  We have a number of 
navy winter fleece tops available for students now that 
the weather is cooling down.  Please make sure you 
label your child’s clothing (especially jumpers) so we 
can return lost property to them. 

Thankyou, 
Rhonda Gargan 
Assistant Principal 
 

CFA DAY AT MOUNT 
BEAUTY  

(TUESDAY JUNE 16) HAS 
BEEN CANCELLED. 

NEW DATE TBA 
 
INDONESIAN TRIP 2016 
 
There will be an information session about the 2016 
Indonesian trip to Java and Sumatra in the Jessie 
Hollands Studio at 7:30pm Tuesday 23rd June.  All 
Year 8,9,10 and 11 Indonesian students are 
encouraged to attend. 
 

 



BULK BILLING FOR SECONDARY 
STUDENTS 
 
Mount Beauty Medical Centre has kindly offered to 
bulk bill all students regularly attending Mount Beauty 
Secondary College regardless of their age (with the 
proviso being that they don’t smoke).  This was 
available to any child under 16 previously but now 
means that students in Year 11 and 12 are able to 
attend an appointment with no out of pocket expense.  
We would like to extend our thanks to the Medical 
Centre for this generous offer. 
For appointments please ring 5754 3400. 
 
 

 
 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS 

FUND (CSEF) 
 

$225 for secondary school 
students 

 
How to Apply 
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF 
application form or download from 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef   

(PLEASE PRESENT YOUR CONCESSION CARD OR 
PROVIDE A PHOTO COPY TO THE OFFICE) 

Closing Date 
You should lodge a CSEF application form at the 
school by 26 June 2015. 

 
 
 
UNIFORM VESTS 
 
The cost is $45.  Please try on a size at the Mt Beauty 
Hardware store in Hollands Street and fill in an order 
form at school.  Orders are to be in by the end of Term 
2 and payment can be made when the vest is collected. 
 

NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
TOMORROW FRIDAY 12TH 

JUNE DUE TO REPORT 
WRITING DAY 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

CONTACT CLEANER REQUIRED 
TAWONGA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Start Date: 1st July 2015  
12 month contract. 

Part time—approx. 10 hours per week.  
Application forms are available by phoning Lisa Ranton 
on 57544468 or email tawonga.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Applications close:  Friday 19th June 2015. 
 
2015 SNOW TREK AND TRAVEL 
WODONGA’S MINI SERIES  
 
Telemark Nordic Ski (TNSC) are a ski club based 
in Albury /Wodonga and organise a series of cross 
country ski races for children held on snow at Falls 
Creek.  
Our aim is to increase the number of 
children/families participating in the sport of cross 
country skiing and demonstrate skiing in the snow 
is fun for all ages.  
Over the past two ski seasons TNSC has re-
introduced the mini-series of children’s ski races, 
four races in total held (snow permitting) over 
June, July and August. Our races are sponsored by 
a local outdoor business, Snow Trek and Travel 
Wodonga.  
 
TNSC first organised the Mini Series back in 1989 
and saw numbers grow up to 248 junior skiers 
participating. The Mini Series has been a platform 
for junior skiers to go onto interschool 
competitions, state and national teams, and even 
World Championships and Winter Olympic Games 
representation, not only in cross country skiing but 
other sports such as mountain bike riding. The 
Mini Series is open to novice skiers to state 
development skiers who are under 19 years of age. 
Our youngest competitor last year was 4 years of 
age. 
Entry is $5. 

• Snow Trek and Travel Wodonga’s Mini Series 
Dates are: 

1. Sunday 28th June 2015 at 11am 
2. Sunday 26th July 2015 at 11am 
3. Sunday 9th August 2015 at 10:15am 
4. Sunday 30th August 2015 at 11am 

 
Should you have any queries please do not hesitate 
to contact me via email lmc0511@gmail.com or 
mobile 0409 592226.

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
mailto:tawonga.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:lmc0511@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING? 
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